Submission to the Senate

Plastic Bag Levy (Assessment and Collection) Bill 2002

Plastic Bag (Minimisation of Usage) Education Fund Bill 2002

This submission is written to express my full support of the above bills. The free plastic bag consumes resources and creates greenhouse gases in their production and transportation. They create a problem with their disposal, remaining in the environment for prolonged periods, consume valuable landfill space and are a major litter problem. Stop your car almost anywhere on a main road on the eastern seaboard of Australia (and many other parts of it) and you don’t have to walk far before you will find a plastic shopping bag (and a beer can). They have spread across this country like an invading introduced species. One of the reasons this happens is that to date they are free. If people had to pay for them they would be a lot more careful with them or would not use them at all. The free plastic bag also discourages people from reducing their consumption of plastic by reusing plastic bags or finding an alternative.

I have used my own reusable cloth shopping and veggie bags for many years now and know that the provision of free plastic bags is unnecessary and very damaging to the environment in the production, transportation and disposal. In doing this I have still had to pay for others “free” plastic bag consumption disguised in overall costs in the store. Now I think it is time that the user should pay. Retailers will not make this move voluntarily due to the nature of competition; therefore it is essential that this Bill be passed. Consumers have already demonstrated their willingness and readiness to change with the introduction of reusable plastic crates and fabric bags by some supermarket chains. The introduction of such a levy in Ireland last year has been highly successful with a 90% reduction in consumption of plastic bags.

Please support this bill and eliminate the “free” plastic bag, as we know the environmental cost of these bags is great and therefore they are not free at all.
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